
 

 

 
 

 
Historic Architectural Review Commission 

Staff Report for Item 14 

 

To:  Chairman Bryan Green and Historic Architectural Review 

Commission Members 

   

From:    Kelly Perkins, MHP 

    HARC Assistant Planner 

 

Meeting Date:  June 26, 2018 

 

Applicant: Bender & Associates 

 

Application Number: H18-03-0027 

 

Address:   #618 William Street 

   

_________________________________________________ 

 

Description of Work: 

 

New single-family residence to replace previous one destroyed during Hurricane Irma. 

 

Site Facts: 

 

618 William Street was a contributing resource and was once owned by author and poet Shel 

Silverstein. The two-story, Greek Revival home was crushed by the two large banyan trees that 

stood in front of it during Hurricane Irma. 

 

 

Guidelines Cited in Review: 

 

Guidelines for New Construction (pages 38a-38q), specifically guidelines 1, 2, 3, 6, 7, 8, 9, 11, 

12, 13, 14, 17, 18, 22, 23, 24, and 25. 

 

Staff Analysis 

 

This Certificate of Appropriateness proposes a new two-story house in the same general area where 

the destroyed structure was located. The new structure will have a height of 28 feet, 9 inches. The 

building will have a one-story side addition that is roughly in the same location where the previous 

one-story addition stood. 
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The structure will have a metal shingle roof, wood lap siding and wood trim, and wood windows 

and doors. 

 

Consistency with Guidelines 

 

1. The proposed structure is similar in size to the house that was there. It is slightly larger, 

with the main structure 2 feet wider and the side addition is 3 feet wider. The previous 

one-story side addition had a hip roof and met the house just below the second-floor 

window sill. In general, the proposed structure is in keeping with the guidelines and is 

very similar to the structure that once stood there. 

 

It is staff’s opinion that the proposed design is consistent with the guidelines for new construction. 
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1962 Sanborn Map
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Property Appraiser’s Photograph, c.1965. Monroe County Public Library.



Photo from Keys Weekly



 

 

P
R

O
P

O
S

E
D

 D
E

S
IG

N
 















 

 

N
O

T
IC

IN
G

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Historic Architectural Review Commission will hold a public hearing at 5:30 p.m., June 26, 2018 at Key West 
City Hall, 1300 White Street, Key West, Florida. The purpose of the hearing will be to consider a request for:  

 

NEW SINGLE-FAMILY RESIDENCE TO 
REPLACE PREVIOUS ONE DESTROYED 

DURING HURRICANE IRMA 
 

FOR #618 WILLIAM STREET 
 

Applicant – Bender & Associates           Application #18-03-0027 
 

If you wish to see the application or have any questions, you may visit the Planning Department during regular 
office hours at 1300 White Street, call 305-809-3973 or visit our website at www.cityofkeywest-fl.gov. 

 

THIS NOTICE CAN NOT BE REMOVED FROM THE SITE UNTIL HARC FINAL DETERMINATION 
 
ADA ASSISTANCE: It is the policy of the City of Key West to comply with all requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). 
Please call the TTY number at 800-955-8771 or 800-955-8770 (Voice) or the ADA Coordinator at 305-809-3731 at least five business days 

in advance for sign language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or materials in accessible format. 

http://www.cityofkeywest-fl.gov/
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